
 
IN-CONFIDENCE 

Appendix: Information Sharing with New Zealand Police, the 
Ministries of Health, Justice, Social Development and Education 
and Oranga Tamariki—Ministry for Children 
Oranga Tamariki—Ministry for Children is the lead agency for the Information Sharing Agreement for 
Improving Services for Vulnerable Children (the AISA). The Ministry must report annually, in its annual report, 
on the following information specified by the Privacy Commissioner.  

This is the fourth report on this AISA. It covers the period 1 July 2018 to 30 June 2019.  

Information sharing between the New Zealand Police, Ministries of Health, Justice, Social 
Development and Education, and Oranga Tamariki—Ministry for Children  
Description  Progress  

Number of referrals made to The Hub  1751 

Number of individuals whose information is shared under the 
agreement, or where the number is not known, the best 
estimate of that number  

1548 

Number of vulnerable children identified1  1691 

Number of referrals (by pathway):  

 
Universal services  
 

18 

 
Care and Protection 
 

145 

 
Children’s Team2 
 

1588 

Number of children successfully exited with outcomes 
achieved  

910 

Number of complaints received about an alleged interference 
with privacy under the agreement and the disposition of 
those complaints  

0 

Number of reported instances of improper access to/use of 
information by Hub worker  

0 

Amendments to the AISA  0 

 

Qualitative feedback on the AISA and commentary on audits 

No audits have been conducted on the AISA in 2018/19.  

 
 

 
1 Vulnerable Children’ is defined as any child that does not result in a ‘no further action’ by The Hub. 
2 Referred to one of the Children’s Teams.  All ten Children’s Teams will be transitioning to local providers by 
June 2021, with one team completing its transition to a local provider in November 2019.    


